[image: image1.png]



Statement delivered by South Africa
21st Session of the Universal Periodic Review (UPR)
Review of Sweden
26 January 2015
Check against delivery
Mr President, 
South Africa welcomes the delegation of Sweden to this UPR Session and the presentation of its national report. We commend Sweden on having successfully implemented some of the recommendations from the last session.
South Africa encourages Sweden to continue all efforts towards the promotion, protection and fulfillment of all human rights, including the Right to Development and would like to make the following recommendations: 
1) To consider heeding the call of the CERD for the establishment of a National Human Rights Institution in accordance with the Paris Principles;
2) To adopt special measures to promote equal opportunities, address structural discrimination and enhance strategies against inequality and discrimination faced by immigrants, foreign-born citizens, and indigenous and minority groups, including Afro-Swedes and Muslims; and
3) To take concrete actions to end the increasing employment and gender pay gap thus ensuring equal remuneration for men and women.
We wish Sweden a very successful review during this Session. 
I thank you. 
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